May 2, 1949

P.M. The meeting was called to order by President Ben Short at 5:10 The minutes of the previous meeting was read and approved

who helped make the dence a success.

year announced that the nominations will be hold this week and elections next eek.

The Student Council banquet will be held Tuesday, May 10 at the Spring House. All money must be in by Friday, May 6, so reservations can be made.

There is a shortage of tables and chars in the Clark Building / lounge New furniture will be put there with the lounge is re-decorated next year.

Irv Dolinsky reported on the coller skating party. He has arranged for chaperones. It will be Friday May 13. Admission will be \$.35 per person. The motion was made that Council monner the roller skating party. It was seconded and carried.

Dick Turner asked for several Council members to help usher and hand out programs at the awards assembly Friday morning at 9 A.M. Those who volunteered were:

Charles Knolle Clarence Mathews Linn Eldred Andy Stasky Tom Waller Ray Weeks Elsa Reamer Agatha Rudd

Ed Posner reported on the parking lot repairs. It was suggested that an estimate be obtained for resurfacing rather than for repairing the lot almost every five months. Discussion followed. The estimates are rather high. Mr. Posner is going to get more data on estimates.

Miss Medden announced that there is another Alumni Association meeting Tuesday, May 3 Bill Murphy is going to attend

Eugene Penler asked about a suggestion box for the whole school similar to the one Sprit has Discussion followed. Students are well represented on Council Irv Dolinsky made the mouton that the idea as presented by Mr. Penler be discarded. It was seconded but not carried. Mr. Dolinsky's motion was dropped. The motion was made that council adopt the suggestion box idea. It was seconded and carried. Mr. Penler is going to take charge of this

shop from 8 to 10:30 A.M. and from 1 to 3 P.M. Discussion followed. Irv Dolinsky reported that the cafeteria is in use at those times. Miss Medden suggested a coffee machino in the Eastman lounge; This idea has been brought up before and because of general usage, the idea of food in the lounges had to be vetoed. Mr. Fenler is going to check into the use of the cafeteria. Louis Gup asked if the Techmila office couldn't be moved and that space made into a coffee shop. There is no other place for the office to move. Irv Dolinsky made the motion that the idea of a coffee dispenser be discarded for the rest of this year, and a memo left for next year's Council. It was seconded and carried.

Ed Posner brought up the idea of a stop light at the corner of spring Street and Plymouth Avenue. Discussion followed. This same idea has been discussed before. A motion was made that a letter be sent to the Rochester Safety Committee concerning this with Student Council backing. It was seconded and carried. The situation will be discussed with Dr. Ellingson and a copy of the letter will be sent to the aleerman of this ward.

Irv Dolinsky announced that several magazines which are gift subscriptions from the Alumnas Association are in Clark Union.

As yet, no financial report on the Spring Carrival has been completed to give to Council because of outstanding tills. A report will be made in the near future.

A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned. Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Barbana Rounds